STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
April 17, 2018
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Sarah Djali, Brian Jones, Dave King, Nicky Ogden, Allan Foster, Fran Aiken, Karen Bliss, Janet Monks, Diane Gore
1. Apologies: Nic Macmillan, Jaime Jones, Ron Wade, Andrew Holliday
2. Minutes: The minutes of March’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: 
i) Meetings with Wigan Council. Gill said recent communication with the council had been via email during the process of completing the draft Neighbourhood Plan.
ii) Complaints about roads around construction sites: After numerous complaints from SV of the state of the roads around housebuilding sites, the council had agreed to closely monitor the situation and to talk to the developers via the planning enforcement teams. The council believed the roads had been better in recent weeks. It was agreed that the sites’ Construction Environmental Management Plans for the various sites would be published on our website and social media so the public could see what needed to be complied with.
4. Planning applications: Bradley Hall: Allan said Standish Voice had objected to the new planning application for around 160 homes on the now cleared part of Bradley Hall Trading Estate. Various aspects of the scheme were criticised including that the homes planned did do not reflect the needs highlighted in Standish Housing Needs Assessment (2015). The Beeches: Allan said that while Standish Voice welcomed and was broadly supportive of the proposal, it wanted reassurances that the plan would not unduly impact residents due to noise and traffic congestion. It also wanted the council’s conservation officer to look at the structures proposed to be demolished to see if they should be retained within the application. Chinese Delight: Allan said Standish Voice had objected to this scheme as, although better than the original plans, it still contained a three-storey building, which was out of keeping with the area, and the homes planned were not 100% affordable or for older people, which is the policy for that site in the draft Standish Neighbourhood Plan.
5. Neighbourhood plan: Gill said the committee had met to discuss the draft policies and work on amendments to the draft plan after the Regulation 14 consultation and it was almost ready to be put before the SV membership at an EGM to vote to allow the plan to go to Wigan Council.
6. The Line: Paul gave an update on the Standish Cycleway project on The Line saying that the contractors were due to begin work in early May with a 16-week timescale. He said diversions for pedestrians would be put in place during the work, which it is hoped would be completed before the start of the new school year, which would benefit pupils at Standish High School.
7. Thorley Smith street naming: Paul said that SV had asked the council to look at naming a new residential street after Women’s Sufferage campaigner Thorley Smith, who was born and brought up in Standish. He said that the council was sympathetic to the request and it was being considered.

8. Community events: Christmas Market: Paul said the date of Saturday, December 1 had been set for this year’s market and the committee was working well to make the necessary arrangements. Christmas Decorations: Paul said the sub-committee, now being chaired by Diane Gore, was looking at the installation of railings and paving around the tree in time for this Christmas. Coun Ray Whittingham was leading on this project.
9. Update from lead committee members: Paul said he would be helping Ron to look into the need for compliance regarding GDPR data protection, which it was hoped would be in place for the deadline of May 27.
7.   Date of next meeting: Gill said the next meeting would be the EGM which would be announced at a later date.

The meeting ended at 8.45pm


